Campus News

PUBLISHED BI-WEEKLY BY THE OFFICE OF THE DEAN OF STUDENTS

November 25, 1968

Vol. 2, No. 5

OPEN LETTER TO ADMINISTRATION

In response to a tremendous student turnout at the Library recently, a committee has been formulated by the Student Government Association to assimilate all students views and has presented the following memo to:

H. Westcott Cunningham - Provost
W. Stephen Sanderlin, Jr. - Dean of Faculty
James C. Windsor - Dean of Students
Lawrence B. Wood, Jr. - Chairman, Faculty Library Committee

Gentlemen:

We, the students of Christopher Newport College, respectfully submit these requests to the Administration of the College:

- A. Opening of the second floor of the library and balcony for all students during all library hours.
 - 1. Current periodicals and newspapers placed on the second floor of the library
 - 2. Provision for group study, with smoking allowed, on the second floor
- B. Extension of library hours

1. Saturdays
2. Sundays
3. Monday - Thursday
4. Fridays
10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
1:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.
8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

- C. Check-out desk installed at the door of the library to insure all books are properly charged out.
- D. A change in the College dress regulations to remove all restrictions on dress except that high standards of personal appearance be maintained.

We, the students, feel that immediate and affirmative action should be taken on these issues.

Student Involvement Committee

Herb Wornom - President, SGA Larry C. Elmore Matthew J. Tierney, IV

MISS CNC CONTEST

On November 21, a meeting was held to discuss preparations for the Miss CNC Contest. Candidates for the contest will be chosen by participating organizations. Only girls who are sponsored by an organization will be eligible to compete. She must be a full time student. Each participating organization must submit their choice to the SGA on December 4. The period between December 4 and December 18 should be used for campaigning. On December 18, a general election will be held. The results will be made known December 22 at the Christmas Ball. Each candidate is required to be there with an escort. She must be in formal attire. Each candidate must be present when the coronation ceremony is being conducted. Miss CNC will have a court of three girls and will initiate the Ball with the first dance.

Our Mr. Wonderful Contest has been sabotaged. Mr. Riley has been declared winner by proxy.

FOLK CONCERT

Date: November 26
Place: Room C-110
Time: Noon to 1:00 p.m.
Come and sing along and relax

CHRISTMAS PAGEANT

Date: December 18
Place: Room C-110
Time: Noon to 1:00 p.m.

Produced by the CN Players and the Choir. Auditions will be held Wednesday,

ditions will be held Wednesday November 27, in room C-110.

SGA SPONSORS DANCE

There will be a dance in the gym November 30 following the basketball game. It will last from 10:00 p.m. to midnight. Admission is 75¢. The band will play briefly at half-time. Tickets will be on sale soon and also at the door. Admission will be collected before the dance begins.

IMMEDIATE RESPONSE REQUESTED!

The national cast of "UP WITH PEOPLE" will perform at Christopher Newport College on Sunday night, December 1. The group performed here last October and was met with great enthusiasm on the part of the students.

The "UP WITH PEOPLE" cast -- two hundred of them -- has an urgent need for overnight accommodations on the night of the 1st. All students who can possibly take one or two cast members into their homes are urged to get in touch with either Herb Wornom or Dave Leslie immediately or leave your name with Mrs. Myers in the office of the Dean of Students. Please indicate how many people you can accommodate.

WOMEN'S RECREATION ASSOCIATION

The Women's Recreation Association is open to any and all female Christy Critters who have that inner urge to mutilate, decapitate, crush, destroy, obliviate, smash, demolish and devastate fellow teammates while playing such groovy intramural sports as hockey, gymnastics, basketball, volleyball, pingpong, soccer, badminton, golf, archery, and bowling. Then there are tiddleywinks, hopscotch, jumprope, marbles, Chinese checkers, freeze tag, kick-the-can, and leapfrog.

There is a small fee (50¢ a semester) to cover such things as the upkeep of the

great assortment of equipment, insurance, awards, bandaids, splints, crutches, bandages, smelling salts, ice packs, hot packs, Excedrin, and Fruit-Striped gum.

The intelligent, distinguished, sagacious, eminent, shrewd, wise, illustrious, celebrated, notable, and meretorious Executive Board of the W.R.A. is composed of Anda bossieux, President; Terry Gooding, Vice-President; Dinah Murphy, Secretary-Treasurer; and Alicia Herr, Publicity Chairman.

Sign up now with Miss Seats -- you'll never regret it (ho! ho!).

INTRAMURAL SPORTS

Intramural Badminton: All those interested in singles, doubles, or mixed doubles are to sign up with Steve Iseley before November 29th.

Intramural Table Tennis: It is not too late to enter the mixed doubles. See

Wayne Barry in order to sign up.

Intramural Golf: Thirty-six holes have to be completed by December 15. At present Mr. Pillow leads after 18 holes with a score of 92. Those interested should see Steve Iseley. Also we have a book of tickets which permits you to play on the City Course for a reduced rate -- \$1.00 per nine holes.

THANKS A HEAP

Many thanks, a mess of gratitude, much obligedness, appreciation galore, and all that sort of rot is expressed with an abundance of sincerity to those well known, much heard about, very popular, renowned, celebrated, illustrious, exalted, eminent, distinguished, noted, and beloved ladies who have led the Women's Varsity Field Hockey Team to the end of an inebriated "night before the game" parties. Their names? Why... the unique, unequaled, unrivaled, unsurpassed, and unparalleled Miss Seats (team critic) and Dr. Pugh (team sawbones).

Season's Scoreboard:	CNC vs. Hampton Roads Club	2 - 1
	CNC vs. Warwick (scrimmage)	2 - 2
	CNC vs. Ferguson (scrimmage)	0 - 2 (ho! ho!)
	CNC vs. Petersburg Club	0 - 7 (oops!)
	CNC vs. Hampton Roads Academy (scrimmage)	0 - 2
	CNC vs. Warwick (scrimmage)	3 - 0
	CNC vs. Virginia Commonwealth University	0 - 5
	State College Tournament	
	CNC vs. Old Dominion College	0 - 2
	CNC vs. Westhampton College	0 - 0
	CNC vs. All Stars	1 - 0

The above has been brought to you by the below mentioned hockey team members:

Brenda Burnette	Dinah Murphy	Linda Watson
Carolyn Cooke	Lisa Stephenson	Jean Gardner
Lynn Walker	Beth Brannan	Anda Bossieux
Terry Gooding	Janet Kauffman	Karen Morgan
Patty Hilsdon	Frances Bass	Alicia Herr
		Patsy Phelps

MONOGRAM CLUB OFFICERS - 1968-69 President - Gaylon Ryan Vice-President - Steve Iseley Secretary-Treasurer - Bill Wingo

HELP WANTED! Due to withdrawals from college, there are two vacancies on the Trident staff. Students interested in helping with this inportant function see Ray Webb - G213.